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The first international meeting of the Puntland Diaspora Forum (PDF) was held in Toronto, Canada on Saturday, December 27, 2008.  Delegates came from all the Somali inhabited metropolitan centers in North America such as Minnesota, Northern Virginia, Tennessee, and the New York states of the USA and many parts of Canada.  The conferees reviewed the present political and security situation in Puntland, the upcoming election in Puntland, imagined the future we all desire, and discussed ways to bring Puntland professionals and intellectuals in the Diaspora to work together for the continued betterment of our homeland.

The theme of the Conference was “PUNTLAND DIASPORA CONFERENCE: REINVIGORATING THE COMMUNITY”.  The conference was divided into two sessions: a day session devoted to narrow down the huge agenda presented for consideration by the preparatory committee, and an evening session designed to consult with the community and update the community on the history of the PDF.  Particular attention was given to the following sub-themes: Mapping the Puntland Diaspora; Reversing the Brain Drain; Puntland Diaspora as Agents for Political and Social Change in Puntland and engaging the community and helping them become more proactive.

Both sessions went exceptionally well and produced historic resolutions aimed at (a) improving existing inter-diasporic relations among Puntland immigrant communities throughout the world; (b) establishing a strong cooperative relationship between the Puntland Diaspora Forum (PDF) and the Puntland State of Somalia, and (c) providing for strong advocacy for the socio-economic and political development of Puntland throughout the world through the use of vigorous and sustained diplomacy.

The Toronto conference unanimously supported the creation of PDF and all the delegates pledged their unqualified support for the organization.  Virtually all attendees agreed that the founding of the PDF was long overdue.   The next international PDF conference will be held in the Minneapolis/St. Paul metropolitan area in May, 2009.  The executive committee will set a definite date in consultation with the local community leadership shortly.  The recommendations put forth by the Toronto Conference will also be mailed out to all members either electronically or Via Air Mail within a week.  

Additional info, please contact us at:  mediarelations@puntlanddiaspora.org

